## **Bronxville School Collection**

A Finding Aid to the Collection in the Bronxville History Center, Village of Bronxville, at the Bronxville Public Library

> Processed by Raymond H. Geselbracht 2023

## **Administrative Information**

**Collection:** Bronxville School Collection **Dates:** 1890-2023, bulk 1920s-1990s

Size: 39.9 linear feet; about 76,800 pages and 13,400 photographs.

Access: Open for research, with the exception that some materials are closed to protect

personal privacy.

**Copyright:** Copyright interest is assumed to remain with the authors and photographers of the documents and photographs or their heirs, unless copyright law provides otherwise.

Processed by Raymond H. Geselbracht

## Bronxville School—A Chronology

Drawn from *Portrait of a Lighthouse School: Public Education in Bronxville, New York* (1997), by Claudia Keenan and Sally Quale (Afterword).

1870 First Bronxville School building, "The Little Red Schoolhouse," is built on the west side of Pondfield Road. It is a one-room

schoolhouse where a single teacher taught children of different

ages.

Bronxville voters approve the withdrawal of Bronxville from an

Eastchester school district and the incorporation of a new school

district coterminous with the boundaries of the Village of

Bronxville.

1906 The Bronxville Board of Education decides to replace the Little Red

Schoolhouse with a "Yellow Brick Schoolhouse," which is built on

the same site. The new schoolhouse is a graded school with

separate rooms for grades one through eight. Rooms had thirty-six

desks each, all bolted to the floor. The school curriculum

emphasized memorization, repetitive instruction, recitation and

long hours of usually solitary study.

The trustees of the Bronxville Board of Education, and particularly

Ralph W. Guinn and his mentor as educational leader, Frank Ross Chambers, guide the board toward the adoption of the principles and methods of the new progressive education movement. These emphasized instruction based on the individual student's interests and abilities; a student's freedom to develop naturally; teachers who saw themselves as guides, not taskmasters; careful attention to everything that affects a child's physical development; and scientific study of student development.

1922

Bronxville School, which began offering post-elementary education during the World War I years, added twelfth grade classes to its curriculum in 1922, the year in which the New York State Department of Education accredited the school's high school program. The first high school class, consisting of five students, graduated in 1923.

1922-1936

Under the guidance of superintendents Alexander J. Stoddard and Willard W. Beatty, Bronxville School experiences an intense period of creativity in curriculum development based on the principles and methods of progressive education.

1923

The Board of Education asks local architect Harry Leslie White to draw up plans for a new Bronxville School facility. Walker decides on a two-building plan, one for the elementary school and another for the high school, both completed in 1925. The area in between the two buildings set aside for a World War I memorial. The memorial was built well forward of the two buildings, however, and they were joined together by a grand central addition in 1930. The addition, most importantly, provided classrooms for a junior high school.

1938

Superintendent Frederick H. Bair admits that "the high school is de facto a college preparatory school." Bronxville School was, under Bair's leadership, moving away from a commitment to progressive education and toward more traditional approaches.

1943

The Board of Education engages the University of Pennsylvania's Educational Service Bureau to examine Bronxville School's educational and administrative functions. The bureau issued a comprehensive 130-page report which found fault with some aspects of the school's progressive curriculum. Superintendent Bair implemented several of the report's recommendations during the remaining two years of his tenure.

1946

Educating Our Children in The Bronxville School: A Report by the Board of Education to the Citizens of Bronxville, which was a response to the findings of the University of Pennsylvania's report, demonstrates that the pursuit of progressive ideals at Bronxville School will have to coexist with a growing determination to control school costs.

1949

Former Bronxville High School Elizabeth Penney publishes *A Study of the Graduates of The Bronxville School*, based on responses to Penney's questionnaire by almost half of the approximately 1,500 people who had graduated from the school. The respondents indicated that they appreciated the school's broad liberal arts curriculum, the emphasis on independent study and self-discipline, and the fostering of broad interests. They were critical, though, of the school's inadequate career and college guidance, insufficient training in basic study skills, inadequate attention to spelling, grammar, geography and basic mathematics skills, and general isolation from the "real world."

Late 1940s-1960s

Greater attention is given in Bronxville High School to student test scores and other aspects of a curriculum centered on preparation for college.

1955

The Board of Education retains an architectural firm to draft plans for a substantial addition to the elementary school building and another addition to house a new auditorium, gymnasium and lunchroom. Voters disapproved the resulting plan in 1956, probably because of concerns regarding cost and because the Board of Education did a poor job of marketing the proposal.

1957

Louis H. Braun is appointed superintendent of schools. Braun believed in individualized instruction and small class size, but he made clear to the Board of Education that his stance as an educator was anti-ideology and apolitical; he did not espouse progressivism or any other educational doctrine.

1957

Superintendent Braun appoints a twenty-five member Citizens Committee to Reconsider the Bronxville School Building Program which he hopes will restart the planning to improve Bronxville School's aging facility which were initiated in 1955 and terminated by the voters' disapproval in 1956.

1958	A citizens' committee formed by the Board of Education to study the elementary school program issues the so-called Henderson Report, which strongly endorsed the elementary school's emphasis on individualized instruction.
1959	The Citizens Committee to Reconsider the Bronxville School Building Program issues its report, which presents a remodeling and construction program proposing to renovate existing elementary school facilities and to build an elementary school addition and an addition that would house a basketball gymnasium, cafeteria and teen center. In 1960, voters approved two bond issues, one for \$1.9 million, the other for \$600,000, to fund the committee's proposals. Work on the remodeling and construction program was completed in 1962
1963	The New York State Department of Education ranks Bronxville School among the state's top five public schools.
1966	Superintendent Braun introduces a "New Curricula" which emphasizes an investigative approach to learning and problemsolving based on the use of reason rather than on memorized information.
1968	School enrollment reaches 1,391 students, a record that will not be approached again for thirty years.
1969	Voters approve a \$50,000 bond issue, the proceeds to be used to equip a science room and hire a new science teacher. In 1973, voters approved a \$60,000 bond issue for various capital improvements. Voters approved another \$170,000 in bond issues for further capital improvements in 1974. Another \$70,000 was approved in 1978; another \$50,000 in 1979; \$125,000 in 1981; \$192,000 in the 1980s; and \$262,000 in 1984.
1979	A Publishing Center is created within the elementary school which allows students to publish their creative writing projects as properly made books.

1983	Superintendent of Schools William H. Greenham and the Board of Trustees establish a Long Range Planning Committee to examine Bronxville School's program, facilities, staff, and financing needs. The committee's report, submitted in 1984, results, among other things, in a significant increase in the use of computers in instruction.
1986	Voters approve a \$4.5 million bond issue to fund the first major renovation of the original three school buildings.
1988	School enrollment declines to 889 students.
1989	Parents fund a major renovation of the school auditorium.
1991	The Bronxville School Foundation is established by community leaders and the board of education with the charge of raising money to fund projects "to enhance the quality of public education in Bronxville, according to the foundation's mission statement. The foundation is especially active in increasing the place of technology in school instruction.
1992	The Board of Education appoints committees to make recommendations in the areas curriculum, special education, computer technology, finances and demographics, administration and personnel, and the place of the school in the community. Many of the recommendations result in significant changes in school facilities, programs and policies.
1995	The Board of Trustees, influenced by findings of the recommendations of the planning committees appointed in 1992, proposed a major renovation of and addition to the elementary school. Voters subsequently approved bond issues totaling about \$1.3 million to fund the proposal. The renovated and expanded facility opened in early 1996.
1997	Voters approve the proposed \$18 million Bronxville School budget despite a decline in State aid and an erosion of the village tax base.  School enrollment climbs to 1,254, up sharply from 889 students in 1988.

## **Collection Description**

The Bronxville School Collection had its origin in a miscellany of materials relating to the school's history that was stored for many years in a closet in the high school library. The collection may have included records of the Parent Teacher Association and associated parent support committees, alumni files, perhaps a yearbook collection, printed materials, photographs, and other materials. The activities of the Bronxville School History Committee—formed in 1992 with the purpose of preparing a history of Bronxville School—resulted in a considerable enlargement of this collection of materials relating to the school. The committee's history of the school—*Portrait of a Lighthouse School* (1997), written by Claudia Keenan—was published in 1997.

The collection of documents and photographs now known as the Bronxville School Collection was transferred to the Bronxville History Center in the early 2000s and materials have subsequently been added. It includes a probably complete set of high school yearbooks; a large but incomplete collection of copies of the high school newspaper *The Mirror* (also published under other titles); a small collection of Board of Education correspondence from the years 1903-1914 and 1921-1928, the material from the latter period relating to the acquisition of land for and construction of new Bronxville School buildings; collections of minutes and other documents created by the Parent-Teacher association and the elementary school and high school parent councils; materials relating primarily to student activities accumulated by several teachers; materials relating to class reunions; and large collections of printed materials and photographs. The photograph collection includes a large and various subject file; a very large group of yearbook photographs from the ten-year period 1982-1991; and photographs from Bronxville School's public information office documenting the period from the 1990s to the 2000s.

With the possible exception of its small collection of Board of Education materials, The Bronxville School Collection does not include the records of Bronxville School, which are in the custody of the originating school offices and departments. Many school records have been destroyed by flooding and other causes over the years. The most serious loss was of many, perhaps most, of the minutes of meetings and related records of the Board of Education going back to 1903; these records were destroyed when the room where the board had met for many years and where their minutes were stored was remodeled in about 2000.

## **Series Descriptions**

Box Nos. Series

- 1-36 *Printed Materials File, 1914-2022.* 19.1 linear feet (about 37,000 pages). Consisting of three subseries:
  - Boxes 1-26: *Bronxville High School Yearbooks File*. High School Yearbooks, 1925-1926, 1928-2022, 11.5 linear feet (about 22,000 pages). The set is complete except, possibly, for 1922, 1923, 1924, and 1927, which may not have been created. Arranged chronologically.
  - Boxes 27-32: *The Mirror File*. Boxes 23-25: *The Mirror*, 1923-2008. 3 linear feet (about 6,000 pages). *The Mirror* was the Bronxville High School student newspaper. It was published at different intervals at different times—semi-weekly, monthly, bi-monthly. It is always called *The Mirror* in this finding aid, for clarity, but it went by several names over the years: *The Mirror*, 1923-1924, 1970-1971 and 1998-2008; *The Bronxville Mirror*, 1925-1926, 1928-1947, 1951-1956, 1958-1970, 1971-1973, and 1976-1991; *The BHS Mirror*, 1973-1975; *The Medium*, 1991-1992; and *The Bronxville Medium*, 1992-1998. The title is uncertain in years not included in the list above. Arranged chronologically.
  - Boxes 33-36: Printed Materials Chronological File, 1914-2007, 2017. 4.6 linear feet (about 9,200 pages). Programs, guides, handbooks, directories, course catalogs, calendars, reports, newsletters, literary magazines and journals, yearbooks (Middle School), and other materials. Arranged in approximate chronological order.
- 37-52 *Subject File, 1890, 1900, 1903-1905, 1909, 1922, 1924-2007, 2015-2020.* 6.8 linear feet (about 13,600 pages). Reports, correspondence, memorandums, budget documents, curriculum materials, research materials, planning documents, student writings, speeches, lists, invitations, dramatic scripts, manuscripts, petitions, obituaries, ephemera, clippings, printed material, and other materials. Some organizational records are also included. The series documents a wide range of subjects relating to Bronxville School. Arranged alphabetically.
- 53-54 Bronxville Board of Education Records, 1900-1914, 1921-1928, 1956-1962, 1980-1982, 2003. About 1,600 pages. Correspondence, invoices, payment receipts, legal documents, insurance policies, notes, printed material, and other materials relating to the acquisition of books and supplies, the maintenance and repair of the school facilities, student attendance, teacher contracts and other personnel matters, New York State education department inspections, the creation of the

Bronxville school district, students from outside the Bronxville school district attending Bronxville School, and Bronxville students attending schools in other school districts, construction of the second Bronxville School building (1906, addition 1911), the sale of the original Bronxville School property (1924-1925), and the acquisition of the site for and the construction of the third, and present, Bronxville School (1922-1925). The series is in two halves: the first relating to school business in the period 1900 to 1914, and the second relating primarily to the planning for and construction of new school buildings in the period 1921-1926. The series is arranged into these two halves and also in an approximate chronological order.

- 55-66 Faculty Files, 1926-1980s. 4.4 linear feet (about 7,800 pages and 1,275 slides). Consisting of five subseries:
  - *Eleanor Burts Files*, c. 1950s and undated. About 250 pages. Elementary School teacher, kindergarten. The papers include Burts's writings about teaching, student writings, a dictionary for students, and printed materials. Arranged primarily by document type.
  - Erna Christensen Files, 1940s-1980s, bulk 1950s-1970s. 1.5 linear feet (about 2,400 pages). Elementary School teacher, early grades. Contains student writings and drawings, college course papers and notes, correspondence, essays, printed materials, outlines, bibliographies and other materials relating to the teaching of reading and writing to young children, Christensen's postgraduate education and professional activities, communicating with parents, and other subjects. Arranged alphabetically by subject.
  - Doris Crossley Jackson Files, c. 1940s-1980s. 2.4 linear feet (about 4,400 pages and 100 photographs). Elementary School teacher, grades 1 to 4. Student writings (stories, poems, letters, reports), correspondence, notes, photographs. Some, maybe most, of the student writings are candidates for inclusion in student publications. Includes some material relating to Alvina Tueut Burrows. The photographs, personal in character, are in two albums. Arranged alphabetically by subject.
  - Murray Linden Files, 1940s-1960s. About 500 pages. High School teacher, music. Contains primarily programs for High School produced events. Arranged alphabetically by subject.
  - Edith Penney Scrapbooks, 1926-1934. About 250 pages. High School principal; Associate Superintendent of Schools, Bronxville Union Free School District. Two scrapbooks relating to Bronxville School, with items from newspapers in Bronxville, New York City, Minneapolis, Cleveland and other cities.

- 67-71 *Bronxville Parent Teacher Association Records*, 1929-1932, 1944-1945, 1955-1959, 1964-1987, 1995, 1998, 2002-2003. 2 linear feet (about 3,200 pages). Consisting of four subseries:
  - Bronxville Parent Teacher Association Council File, 1929-1932, 1944-1945, 1971-1974, 1976-1977, 1979-1981, 1985-1986, 1995, 1998, 2002-2003.
     About 800 pages. Minutes of meetings (primarily the Bronxville PTA Council), correspondence, notes, reports, lists, budget documents, bylaws, forms, drafts of PTA show script material (1944-1945), newspaper clippings, and printed material (primarily auction catalogs, 1994-1995, 1998, 2002-2005) relating to the meetings and other activities of the PTA and its constituent committees. The folders containing material from 1931-1932 contain a wider variety of types of material than the later-dated folders. The series includes a folder relating to pubic program sponsored by the PTA in 1944. Arranged in approximately chronological order.
  - Academic Achievement Committee File, 1955-1959, 1964-1985. About 600 pages. Correspondence, memorandums, reports, lists and printed material relating primarily to the PTA's student awards program. Arranged chronologically by graduation year.
  - *Memorial Day Activities File*, 1968-1987. About 1,600 pages. Reports, correspondence, notes, memorandums, minutes of meetings, lists of committee members, invoices, diagrams, permit applications, evaluation forms, printed materials, posters, and pinned buttons relating to Parent Teacher Association activities at Bronxville School during Memorial Day weekend, including barbecues, games, races, auctions, sales, raffles, parades, dances, and performances. Arranged chronologically.
- 72-79 *Bronxville Elementary School Council Records,* 1951-1998. 2.8 linear feet (about 5,600 pages).
  - Minutes, agendas, lists, questionnaires, reports, calendars of events, correspondence, memorandums, postings, and other materials relating to the work of the Bronxville Elementary School Council, a support organization composed of mothers of elementary school students. Includes minutes of the meetings of the council (set incomplete), reports of council chairs and committees (set incomplete), and copies of the council's newsletter, *It's Elementary* (1969-2005, set perhaps fairly complete). The minutes of meetings and related materials are

arranged chronologically by date of meeting; they are followed by the issues of *It's Elementary*, also arranged chronologically.

- 80-86 *Bronxville High School Council Records,* 1958-1987. 2 linear feet (about 4,000 pages).
  - Minutes of meetings, committee reports from the Council's numerous committees, budget documents, membership lists, questionnaires, correspondence, lists of committee members, curriculum materials, printed materials and other materials relating to the work of the Bronxville High School Council, a support organization composed of mothers of high school students. Minutes are placed at the beginning of the series and are arranged chronologically; the remainder of the series is arranged in an approximate alphabetical order, usually by committee name.
- 87-91 *Alumni Files*, c.1948-c. 2015, bulk 1980-2005. 2 linear feet (about 4,000 pages).
  - Correspondence, reunion memory books, biographical material and reminiscences, lists of alumni, clippings, printed materials, photographs, and other materials relating primarily to class reunions of the Bronxville High School graduating classes of 1938, 1939, 1940, 1941, 1942, 1943, 1945, 1946, 1948, 1949, 1050, 1951, 1953, 1958, 1960, 1963, and 1964. About a third of the material in the series relates to the Class of 1948. Arranged chronologically by graduating class.
- 92-136 *Photograph File,* 1895-2000s, bulk 1920s-2000s (about 13,400 photographs). Consisting of three subseries:
  - Subject File Subject File, 1895-c. 1990s, bulk 1920s-1970s (about 2,000 photographs). Arranged alphabetically by subject.
  - *Public Information Office Photograph File, Bulk 1990s-2000s* (about 1,800 photographs). Arranged for the most part alphabetically by subject.
  - *High School Yearbook Photographs File, 1982-1991, and Undated* (about 7,300 photographs). Arranged chronologically.

#### **Folder Title List**

## Printed Materials File, 1914-2022

High School Yearbook File, 1925-2022

#### Box 1

- The Senior Year Book, 1925
- Escutcheon, 1926
  - Copy 1, Bronxville High School library copy
  - o Copy 2, with inscriptions
  - Copy 3, with inscriptions
- Bronxville Victorious, 1928
- *The Last Word,* 1929
- Escutcheon, 1930
  - Copy 1, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck
  - Copy 2, belonging to Elizabeth H. Davies, with inscriptions
- *Goal Book,* 1931
  - Copy 1, belonging to Edith M. Penney
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
  - Copy 3, belonging to Robert Frese, with inscriptions
- Goal Book, 1932
  - Copy 1, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
  - Copy 2, belonging to Betty Davies, with inscriptions
  - Copy 3, belonging to Robert Frese, with inscriptions

- '33 minutes, 1933
  - Copy 1, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
  - Copy 2, belonging to Betty Davies, with inscriptions
  - o Copy 3, belonging to John Gorman, with inscriptions
- Goal Book, 1934, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
- Goal Book, 1935, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck
- *Goal Book,* 1936
  - o Copy 1
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
- Goal Book, 1937
  - Copy 1, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
  - Copy 2, with inscriptions

- Goal Book, 1938
  - o Copy 1
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
- Goal Book, 1939
  - o Copy 1
  - Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
  - Copy 3, belonging to Betty Dornheim, with inscriptions
- Goal Book, 1940
  - o Copy 1
  - Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
  - Copy 3, belonging to Rhoda Kaplan, with inscriptions
- Year Book, 1941
  - o Copy 1
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions

#### Box 4

- The Goal Book, 1942
  - o Copy 1
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
- Yearbook, 1943
  - o Copy 1, belonging to John A. Moore
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
- Yearbook, 1944
  - o Copy 1
  - Copy 2, belonging to Benny Esposito, with inscriptions
- Yearbook, 1945
  - o Copy 1
  - Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
  - Copy 3, belonging to Claire Esposito, with inscriptions

- forty-six, 1946
  - Copy 1, belonging to Claire Esposito
  - Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with an inscription
- Year Book, 1947
  - o Copy 1
  - Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
  - Copy 3, belonging to Claire Esposito, with inscriptions
- Year Book, 1948

- Copy 1, belonging to John A. Moore
- o Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
- Copy 3, belonging to Claire Esposito, with inscriptions
- Year Book, 1949
  - o Copy 1
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions

- Zizzle, 1950
  - o Copy 1
  - Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
  - o Copy 3, belonging to Barbara Lewis, with inscriptions
- Fossils of '51, 1951
  - o Copy 1
  - Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
- *Bronco*, 1952
  - o Copy 1
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Ignatius Donnelly Taubeneck, with inscriptions
- *Bronco*, 1953
  - o Copy 1, belonging to J. A. M.
  - Copy 2, belonging to Mary B. Greene, with inscriptions

#### Box 7

- *Bronco*, 1954
- 1955, 1955
- *Grey and Blue,* 1956
- *Tiretreads*, 1957
- *Mementos*, 1958
- Post Script, 1959
- *In Retrospect*, 1960

#### Box 8

- Alpha Omega, 1961
- *Bronco*, 1962, belonging to Barbara Pompea, with inscriptions
- Bronco, 1963
- Bronco, 1964
- *Bronco*, 1965, belonging to Bradford Gunn, with inscriptions
- *Bronco*, 1966
- *Bronco*, 1967

- Bronco, 1968, belonging to Robert Spenik
- Bronco, 1969

- *Seventy*, 1970, belonging to Mary Alice Guinee (slightly oversize, filed loose following Box 9)
- The Record, 1971, belonging to Christopher West Davis, with inscriptions
- Progressions, 1972

- Yearbook, 1973
  - o Copy 1
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Richard Ilse, with inscriptions
- *Asylum*, 1974
  - o Copy 1
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Mikel Breth?, with inscriptions
- Opus 75, 1975
  - o Copy 1

#### Box 11

- o Copy 2, belonging to "Bill," with inscriptions
- Copy 3, belonging to "Mike," with inscriptions
- *prism*, 1976
- Stepping Stone, 1977
  - o Copy 1
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Mary Alice Guinee, with inscriptions
  - Copy 3, belonging to Richard Pancotti, with inscriptions

#### Box 12

- Shades of Difference, 1978
  - o Copy 1
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Richard Pancotti, with inscriptions
- On the Threshold of a Dream, 1979
- *Decade*, 1980
- Performance, 1981
- Shades, 1982

## Box 13

- Epoch, 1983
- Quintessence, 1984
  - o Copy 1
  - Copy 2, belonging to unknown, with inscriptions
- *Archives*, 1985
- *Paragon*, 1986

- *Frontiers*, 1987
  - o Copy 1
  - Copy 2, belonging to Dana Carini, with inscriptions

- Bronxville Classic, 1988
  - o Copy 1
  - Copy 2, belonging to Dana Carini, with inscriptions
- *Epitome*, 1989
  - o Copy 1
  - o Copy 2, belonging to Angela Carini, with inscriptions

- *Excelsior*, 1990
  - o Copy 1
  - Copy 2, belong to Angela Carini, with inscriptions
- Chronicles, 1991
- Crossroads, 1992
- Serendipity, 1993
- paradigm, 1994

## Box 16

- Odyssey, 1995
- Lothlorien, 1996
- $\infty$  [Symbol for Infinity], 1997
- Syzygy, 1998
- *Bohemia*, 1999

#### Box 17

- *Quixotic*, 2000 (photocopy)
- The Pleasure of Our Fairy Tale, 2001
- Xanadu, 2002
- *Camelot*, 2003, belonging to Rachel Morgan
- *Age of Discovery*, 2004
- Ethos, 2005

## Box 18

- Bronxville High School, 2006
- Bronxville High School, 2007
- Bronxville High School, 2008
- Bronxville High School, 2009
- Bronxville High School, 2010

- Bronxville High School, 2011
- Bronxville High School, 2012
- Bronxville High School, 2013
- Voices, 2014
- connected, 2015

- be..., 2016
- Humans of Bronxville, 2017
- *We are Here*, 2018
- BXV's Declassified School Survival Guide, 2019
- Where's Bronco, 2020

#### Box 21

- *Revival*, 2021
- A Window Through Time 100 Years, 2022
- Behind the Scenes, 2023

#### Box 22

Reserved

#### Box 23

Reserved

#### Box 24

Reserved

#### Box 25

Extra copies of yearbooks, 1931-1981 (31 books: 1931, 1932, 1938, 1941, 1945, 1947
(2), 1949, 1950, 1951, 1952 (2), 1953 (2), 1954 (2), 1955 (2), 1956 (2), 1963, 1966, 1967, 1968, 1969, 1970, 1974, 1976, 1977, 1981)

## Box 26

• Extra copies of yearbooks, 1983-2020 (15 books: 1983 (2), 1985 (2), 1986, 1991, 1994, 1995, 1996, 1999, 2001, 2003, 2008, 2014, 2020)

## The Mirror File, 1923-2008

#### Box 27

- The Mirror, March 1923-June 1924 (bound volume)
- *The Mirror*, October 1925-June 1926 (bound volume)
- *The Mirror*, October 1928-June 1930 (bound volume)
- *The Mirror*, September 1930-May 1931 (bound volume)
- *The Mirror*, October 1931-May 1932 (bound volume)
- The Mirror, September 1933-May 1934; June 9, 1937 (bound volume)

- *The Mirror*, October 1935-June 1936 (bound volume; incomplete)
- *The Mirror*, October 1936-June 1937 (bound volume)
- *The Mirror*, October 1937-May 1938 (bound volume)
- The Mirror, October 1939-June 1940 (bound volume)
- The Mirror, September 1940-May 1941 (bound volume)

- *The Mirror*, September 1942-June 1943 (bound volume; incomplete)
- The Mirror, September 1943-June 1944 (bound volume)

- *The Mirror*, September 1944-June 1945 (bound volume)
- *The Mirror*, September 1945-June 1946 (bound volume)
- *The Mirror*, September 1951-June 1952 (bound volume)
- *The Mirror*, October 1954-June 1955 (bound volume)
- *The Mirror*, September 1955-June 1956 (bound volume)
- *The Mirror*, October 1961-June 1964 (bound volume)
- *The Mirror*, October 1973-June 1976 (bound volume)

## Box 30

• *The Mirror*, 1927, 1931-June 1948 (loose issues; many fragile issues; fairly complete, 1938-June 1948, incomplete for other years)

## Box 31

• *The Mirror*, 1958-1988 (loose issues; fairly complete for 1964-1988, incomplete for other years)

#### Box 32

- *The Mirror,* 1988-2008 (loose issues, fairly complete for 1993 and 2004, incomplete for other years)
- The Mirror, Spring 1925 (16-page booklet containing short creative writing pieces)
- *The Junior Mirror*, 1939-1940 (bound volume), 1940-1941 (bound volume), and December 9, 1965 (single issue)

Printed Materials Chronological File, 1914-2007, 2017

- Bronxville Model School, Souvenir of Re-Union, October 20, 1906
- Program—Closing Exercises, Bronxville Public School, June 19, 1914
- Program—Sixth Annual Athletic Meet, Bronxville Public School, May 12, 1919
- Program—Closing Exercises of the Bronxville High School, June 17, 1921
- Commencement Programs, Bronxville High School, 1923, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1932, 1936-1937, 1939-1942, 1944, 1949-1950, 1952-1953, 1962, 1966, 1968-1970, 1974, 1976-1984, 1986, 1992, 1997, 2001, 2006
- Programs—Second Annual High School Circus, April 24-25, 1924; Two-Day Institute, Bronxville Public Schools, March 9-10, 1942; and a Visit to Foreign Lands, The Foreign Student Exchange Committee of the Bronxville Senior School, March 9, 1962
- The Booster, March 1925—Bronxville Elementary School Magazine

- Bronxville High School Handbook, 1925-1926
- Self Expression, A Reprint of Selected Verse from Bulletins 9 [June 1928] and 14 [June 1929] of the Bronxville Schools
- *Bronxville Schools Bulletin*, June 1928; January, April, and June 1929; May and October 1931; March 1935, June 1937
- Football—Season Schedules, 1929 and 1945; Program, Bronxville High School v. Hackley School, November 26, 1931
- By Seven Singing Willows, by the Children of the Elementary School at Bronxville, New York, 1930 (Six Copies)
  - o 1 of 2
  - o 2 of 2
- Transportation in America—Water, Land, Air, Designed and Printed by Students of Bronxville Junior High School, Marie E. Merrill, Teacher (?), c. 1930
- Programs—Bronxville High Schools, Social Program, 1931-1932
- Programs—*The* Mikado, April 8-9, 1932; *The Royal Family*, June 3-4, 1932; *Wings of the Morning*, February 11-12, 1938; H. M. S. Pinafore, 1946; *Handful of Silver*, November 14-15, 1947; *The Mikado*, February 27-28, 1948; *Clarence*, April 29-30, 1950[?]; *Kiss Me Kate*, May 26-27, 1961; *Little Mary Sunshine*, March 19, 20, 21, 1987
- Bronxville Junior High School, Handbook for New Students, 1934-1935
- Bronxville Schools Bulletin Ariel, A Volume of High School Verse, June 1935
- Bronxville Schools Bulletin More Verse, Another Anthology from the High Schools,
   October 1935
- A Museum Calendar of Ancient Birds and Beasts, 1935? 1946? 1952?
- Gramatan, School Song of Bronxville High School, Words by Albert Pryibil, Sr., Music by Willard Rhodes and Clarence Christian, 1936
- *Hear Ye!* Volume 1, Number 1, May 1937—Bronxville High School Magazine (two copies)
- Report of the Board of Education of the Bronxville Public Schools—Reports for 1938, 1939, 1949, 1951
- Programs—The Ninth and Tenth Annual Public Discussion Debates (Hutchinson Chapter, Daughters of the American Revolution), 1938 and 1939; and Twentyfirst Annual Public Speaking Contest (Morange American Legion Post), 1941
- Programs—Sixth Annual Concert by the Combined Bands, of Tuckahoe High School, Concordia Collegiate Institute, Eastchester High School, and Bronxville High School, May 15, 1938; Spring Concert, Music Department of Bronxville Senior School, June 9, 1961; and A Spring Music Festival, Music Organizations of Bronxville High School, June 8, 1962
- The Bronxville Plan for Grades 10, 11, 12, Undertaken in Cooperation with the Committee on Relation Between School and College of the Progressive Education Association, c. 1940?

- Scribblers' Corner, with Works by Eighth Grade Students, Bronxville Junior High School, 1941
- Programs—Twentieth Annual Football Game, Bronxville vs. Scarsdale, November 14, 1941; Thanksgiving Day Football Game, November 20, 1941; and Bronxville vs. Rye Neck, October 24, 1970
- Directory and Curriculum of the Junior and Senior High Schools of the Bronxville Public Schools, September 1, 1943
- Educating Our Children in the Bronxville School, A Report by the Board of Education to the Citizens of Bronxville, March 1946
- Songs of Youth, an Anthology Published by the American Poetry Society, and Containing Works by Three Members of the Bronxville School Creative Writing Class of 1947
- Edith M. Penny, A Study of the Graduates of the Bronxville School, 1949
- Program—First Annual Concert, Bronxville Legion Glee Club, 1949
- We Go to Kindergarten, Bronxville Elementary School, 1953; also Revised Edition, 1959
- The Bronxville School After-School Play Program, A Report by the Board of Education, Bronxville, New York, 1955
- To Your Good Health—The Bronxville Public School Health Program, 1956
- A Better Building for Bronxville School, A Report from the Board of Education, Bronxville, New York, 1956
- Your School, 1957-1959, 1962-1966, 1968, 1983-1991
- Kaleidoscope (Bronxville High School Art and Literary Magazine)
  - o 1 of 3, 1957, 1963, 1971, 1973
  - o 2 of 3, 1980, 1983, 1983?, 1984
  - o 3 of 3, 1992, 1995, 2000, 2001, 2004, 2006
- Building for a Better Bronxville, 1959

- Program Dedication of the New and Remodeled Facilities, Bronxville Public Schools, January 10, 1962
- April Fool's Day Newspapers—*The Daily Smearer*, April 1, 1963, and *Cider Press and Distorter*, April 1, 1969
- Diamond Dithyrambs and Baseball Ballads, with Poems by Vincent Pascale, Bronxville School Physician, 1964-1994 (Bronxville, NY: The Elascap Press)
- *Guidance in the Bronxville School,* c. 1965
- The Bronxville High School Handbook for Parents, 1965-1966
- Bronxville Elementary School Handbook
  - o 1 of 5, 1970-1971 to 1980-1981
  - o 2 of 5, 1981-1982 to 1989-1990

- o 3 of 5, 1990-1991 to 1993-1994
- o 4 of 5, 1995-1996 to 1999-2000
- o 5 of 5, 2002-2003 to 2005-2006
- Bronco Guide, For Bronxville High School Students
  - o 1 of 7, 1971-1972, 1977-1978 to 1978-1979
  - o 2 of 7, 1980-1981 to 1984-1985
  - o 3 of 7, 1985-1986 to 1989-1990
  - o 4 of 7, 1991-1992 to 1994-1995
  - o 5 of 7, 1995-1996 to 1999-2000
  - o 6 of 7, 2000-2001 to 2002-2003
  - o 7 of 7, 2003-2004 to 2005-2006
- Programs—Baccalaureate Service, Bronxville High School, 1942-1944, 1946, 1948-1949, 1950, 1956, 1974 and 2005
- Bronxville High School Directory, 1979-1980
- Bronxville School Directory
  - o 1 of 3, 1980-1981 to 1989-1990
  - o 2 of 3, 1990-1991 to 1999-2000
  - o 3 of 3, 2001-2002 to 2006-2007
- The Bronxville Reflection, 1981 Halloween Issue—7<sup>th</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup> Grade Magazine (photocopy)
- Note Worthy—Newsletter Published by the Performing Arts Department, Bronxville School, 1984

- Bronxville High School Course Catalogue
  - o 1 of 2, 1985-1986, 1990-1991 to 1992-1993, 1995-1996 to 1997-1998
  - o 2 of 2, 1998-1999 to 2004-2005
- Kindergarten Handbook, Bronxville Elementary School, 1986
- Bronxville Elementary School, Fifth Grade, 1986
- The Facts About the Bronxville School Renovation Project, 1986
- Bronxville Middle School, Newsletter, 1986-1987
- Staff Bulletin, Bronxville School, 1987
- Bronxville Middle School Folder, 1988-1989 to 1993-1994
- International Bronco News, c. 1989
- *Bronxville School*, with Site Plan and Floor Plans, c. 1989
- Bronxville Adult School—Course Catalog, 1989-2003-2011
- Personnel Directory, 1990-1991 to 2000-2001, 2004-2005 to 2005-2006
- The Middle School Newsletter, 1991
- The Bronxville Challenge Newsletter, 1991
- Bronxville Middle School Course Booklet, 1991-1992

- The Bronxville School Journal
  - o 1 of 4, 1991-1993
  - o 2 of 4, 1994-1995
  - o 3 of 4, 1996-1997
  - o 4 of 4, 1998-2002
- Bronxville Middle School—Yearbooks
  - o 1 of 3, *Timepieces*, 1992
  - o 2 of 3, Dazed and Confused, 1995
  - o 3 of 3, Browsing in Bronxville, 2013
- Bronxville High School Alumni Directory
  - o 1 of 3, 1993
  - o 2 of 3, 1997
  - o 3 of 3, 2004
- Across the Bronxville School
  - o 1 of 3, 1994-2000
  - o 2 of 3, 2001-2003
  - o 3 of 3, 2004-2009

- Bronxville School Foundation—Annual Reports
  - o 1 of 2, 1994-2003
  - o 2 of 2, 2004-2009
- The Bronxville School, Public Information Office, 1995
- The Bronxville School, Public Information Office, 1996
- The Bronxville School Foundation Alumni Newsletter, 1996-2005, 2009, 2012
- The New York State Report Card for Bronxville School, 1996, 1998, 2000, 2002-2003
- *Bronxville High School Profile*, 1996-1997 to 1997-1998, 2001-2002 to 2003-2004, 2005-2006
- Brochure Bronxville Day Camps, June 30-August 1, 1997
- Our Land, Our Home—The Fourth Grade Interdisciplinary Program, Bronxville School, 1998
- The Press, Bronxville Middle School Newsletter, 1999
- The New Parents' Crash Course to Bronxville High School, 1999
- Kindergarten Overview, Bronxville Elementary School, 1999-2001
- First and Second Grade—Grade-Level Overview, Bronxville Elementary School, 2000-2001
- Third Grade—Grade-Level Overview, Bronxville Elementary School, 2000-2001
- Fourth Grade—Grade-Level Overview, Bronxville Elementary School, 2000-2001
- Fifth Grade—Grade-Level Overview, Bronxville Elementary School, 1986, 2000-2001
- Bronxville School Foundation—Programs, a Brochure, a Flyer, 1990s

- A Bronxville Family's Guide to Special Education Services, Version I, 2000
- Program Scholastic Achievement Dinner, May 30, 2001
- Program—Fifth Grade Recognition Ceremony, June 21, 2001 and June 20, 2002
- The Bronxville School Foundation, Inc. Annual Report, June 30, 2002
- Curriculum News, December 2002
- Guide to the Bronxville Middle School, 2003-2004
- In the Middle, Bronxville Middle School Newsletter, 2005
- *The Bronxville Teacher Center News*, 2005
- Bronxville Elementary School, 2005-2006 Poetry Anthology
- K-12 Calendar, The Bronxville School, 2005-2006
- We Are the Bronxville School, Annual Report for 2006-2007, Bronxville Board of Education
- Pamphlets, Bronxville Elementary School—Homework and Welcome to Kindergarten
- *Transportation in America—Water, Land, Air,* Designed by Students, Bronxville Junior High School (Block Prints)
- *High Flight,* Poem, by John G. Magee, Jr.
- The Lookout Committee of the Bronxville Elementary School Council Cordially Invites You to an Evening of Wine and Hors d'oeuvres—A Cookbook Compiled by the Lookout Party Cookbook Committee, n.d.
- Spenik, Robert—Program, Mass of Christian Burial, January 20, 2017
- Celebrating the Centennial in Photos, 2022
- Miscellaneous
- Clippings and Copies of Articles, 1924, 1926-1927, 1940s, 1964, 1980s-1990s, and Undated

## Subject File, 1890, 1900, 1903-1905, 1909, 1922, 1924-2007, 2015-2020

- All-School Council Report, 1960
- Anne Hutchinson Chapter, Daughters of the American Revolution—Public Discussion Debates, Bronxville School, 1938-1941
- Artifacts (Images of Items Transferred to BHC Artifact Collection)
- [Athletic] Fields Advisory Committee Report, Presented to the Board of Education, November 7, 1996
- Babcock, Virginia, 1933-1972
- Beatty, Willard, 1927-1961

- Beatty, Willard, Speech, "The Nation's Most Profitable Investment," April 24, 1933 (Reel-to-Reel Tape Recording and Metal Disk Recording, Transferred to Bronxville History Center Media Collection)
- Blue and Gray First Annual Banquet, January 25, 1924—Flyer (shaped like a football and featuring a photograph of a football team)
- Bond Financing, 1993, 1995, 1999, 2001, 2004
- Bond Issue, 1986
- Bond Issues, 1994 and Undated
- Bronxville/Eastchester/Pelham/Tuckahoe Teacher Center Consortium—Records, 1987-1992
- "Bronxville Folder," by Cathy Lawson, Seventh Grade, c. 1962 (Documents, Printed Material, Photographs and Post Cards)
  - o 1 of 2
  - o 2 of 2
- Bronxville High School Library Mockup of Bookplate for the Leonard S.
   Morange American Legion Post's Historical Library.
- Bronxville High School Library—Floor Plan
- Bronxville High School Library Windows with Printer's Marks
- Bronxville Elementary School Arts Workshop, 1943
- Bronxville Elementary School—Class Lists, First, Second and Third Grades, 1952-1974
- Bronxville Elementary School Entrance Medallion and Landscaping, 1987-1988
- Bronxville Elementary School—Student Writing

- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Day and Family Trip Suggestions, 1971, 1976, 1981
- Bronxville Middle School Faculty Manual, 1993-1994
- Bronxville Middle School Council, 1993
- Bronxville Middle School Council—Minutes, 1995, 2001
- Bronxville Middle School Profile, 2002; Bronxville School Co-Curricular Profile, 2002
- Bronxville School Budget, 1940-1941
- Bronxville School Budget, 1954-1957
- Bronxville School Budget, 1966-1967 and 1967-1968
- Bronxville School—Budget, 1977-1978
- Bronxville School—Budget, 1981-1982
- Bronxville School—Budget, 1985-1986
- Bronxville School Budget, 1987-1988
- Bronxville School—Budget, 1994-1995 and 1995-1996

- Bronxville School Budget, 1997-1998
- Bronxville School Budget, 1998-1999
- Bronxville School—Budget, 2000-2001
- Bronxville School—Budget, 2001-2002
- Bronxville School Budget, 2002-2003
- Bronxville School—Budget, 2003-2004
- Bronxville School Budget, 2005-2006

- Bronxville School Budget, 2006-2007
- Bronxville School Construction Updates, 2001
- Bronxville School Foundation, 1991, 1993, 2004-2005
- "The Bronxville School Plan for the Integration of Technology Throughout the School" (Draft), May 31, 1995
- Bronxville School Store—Gramatan National Bank Account, 1927-1928
- Bronxville School Students in the Americans Abroad Program, 1956-1980
- Bronxville School Superintendent's State of the School Message, 1994, 1996
- Bronxville Senior School, Evaluation Study, 1953-1954, by the Commission on Secondary Schools, Middle States Association of Colleges and Secondary Schools
- Bronxville Strategic Planning Committee, *Survey of Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities and Threats (Challenges)*, Mary 19, 2003
- Bronxville Union Free School District—Name Change, April 29, 1973
- Bronxville Union Free School District—Financial Statements and Supplementary Information, Year Ended June 30, 1998
- Bronxville Union Free School District—Financial Statements and Supplementary Information, Year Ended June 30, 2004

- Chambers, Frank Ross—Letter to Arthur W. Lawrence, May 12, 1905, regarding Bronxville School building plans
- Chambers, Frank Ross—Letter to Bertrand Burtnett, February 21, 1922, regarding Bronxville School building plans
- Chambers, Frank Ross—Letter to "My Dear Young Friends" [Bronxville School students who heard him speak about Bronxville's history], January 17, 1937
- Chambers, Kate Waller, and Frank Ross Chambers—Letter to the Board of Trustees, Village of Bronxville, c. February 1925, relating to a petition to acquire property bordering on Pondfield Road and Kraft Avenue from the Board of Education
- Citizens' Advisory Committee on Educational Program—Report, *The Educational Program of the Bronxville Public School*, October 1957

- o 1 of 3, Copy 1
- o 2 of 3, Copy 2
- o 3 of 3, Copy 3
- Citizens Advisory Committee to Reconsider the Bronxville School Building Program—Records, 1954-1960, 1966-1970; bulk 1955-1959
  - o 1 of 13, 1954
  - o 2 of 13, 1955
  - o 3 of 13, 1956
  - o 4 of 13, 1956

- o 5 of 13, 1957
- o 6 of 13, 1958
- o 7 of 13, 1958
- o 8 of 13, 1958
- o 9 of 13, 1959
- o 10 of 13, 1959
- o 11 of 13, Final Report, April 20, 1959

#### Box 42

- o 12 of 13, Supplementary Report, September 18, 1959
- o 13 of 13, Clippings, 1958-1960, 1966, 1970
- Clark, Margery May Diploma, Grade Report Records, Creative Arts Medal, a Program, Class Ring, and Other Items, 1931
- Class of 2001 Academic Award Winners and College Plans
- Clippings and copies of articles, 1926-1927, 1940, 1964, 1980s, 1990s
- Committee for the Non-Partisan Nomination and Election of School Trustees, 1948-1994
- Cook Book, the Junior Red Cross, Bronxville Elementary School, March 1944
- Curriculum Guide—Social Studies, Kindergarten, First and Second Grades, c. 1960
- Curriculum Guide—Social Studies, Fifth and Sixth Grades, c. 1950s
- Curriculum Guide—Social Studies, Elementary School, 1983
- Curriculum Guide—Language Arts, Elementary School, 1959 (two copies)

- Curriculum Guide—Language Arts, Elementary School, 1981 (two copies)
- Curriculum Guide—Mathematics, Elementary School, 1983
- Curriculum Materials—Elementary Arts (Mary A. Tippett, 1943); Physical Education (Bill Blake and Helen Hoover, 1956); Instructional Materials Services

(1960); Reading, Second Grade (Erna Christensen, Barbara Hanna, Helene Haven, Evelyn Ouellette); Art and Music Experiences (Jeanette Saurborn); U. S. History, Ninth Grade (John F. Reynolds); Music, Elementary School; Language Arts, Third and Fourth Grades (Mary Jean Boynton, Joyce Gibson, Arensa Sondergaard, 1968)

- Curriculum Materials—Goal Books and Goal Cards, Bronxville Public Schools, 1930
- Curriculum Materials—*The Language Arts Curriculum, Primary Department, Bronxville Public School,* written and compiled by the Primary teachers, 1978
- Curriculum Materials—Let's Write, by Barbara J. Mayers, 1974
- Curriculum Materials—Mary Reed, et al., "Some Reading Experiences—I, Bronxville, New York," The New Era in Home and School, November 1931
- Dan Hauser, An Uproar in Three Acts and Many Spasms, January 1, 1935
- Davies, Elizabeth Holt—Credit Card, High School Permanent Record, Bronxville High School, 1925-1929 (copy)
- Dornheim, Betty, Bronxville High School Class of 1940—Papers, 1928, 1937, c. 1940
- Eastchester Youth Council, 1970-1972
- Enrollment, Bronxville School, 1985-2001
- Enrollment Trends, 1987-1988 to 2006-2007—Graphs
- Ephemera—Cards for a Foreign Students Exchange Program, February 14, 1961, the Junior-Senior Banquet, May 18 1962, Two PTA Chamber Concerts, January 26, 1964, and April 24, 2964; Six Tickets for the 1997 PTA Memorial Day Raffle; and Three flyers, "Ride 'Em Cowboy, The Broncos Win Again!"
- Evaluation Report, Bronxville High School, Bronxville, New York, November 1964, by The Commission on Secondary School of the Middle States Association of Colleges and Secondary Schools (two copies)

- Faculty Lists, 1940-1994
- Faculty and Staff Obituaries, 1954, 1971, 1988, 1992-1998
- Faculty and Administration—Miscellaneous, 1957-1991
- Faculty—Letters from Retired Faculty, 1984-1985, 1990-1992
- Faculty Committee on the Concept of the Middle School, *Report to the Bronxville Board of Education on Educational Process for the Pre-Adolescent*, October 15, 1984
- Final Funeral Function for Regents, January 29, 1932—Program for a Dance Given at the Time of the Regents Examinations
- Final Report—A Study of the Bronxville Public Schools: Demographic Analysis, Enrollment Projections, Instructional Facilities, Facility Utilization, December 1992
- Foreign Language in the Elementary School, 2001

- Frederick G. Frost & Associates, Report on the Modernization Program for Bronxville Public Schools, March 1959
- Freyer, Frederick, "Bronxville School, 1925-1935," January 23, 1976
- Fuller, E. A. [Principal of Bronxville School]—Report of Regents' Examinations for Feb. 1904
- Gladwin, Grace Thorne, Gertrude Bailey, Louise Lawrence Meigs, et al.—Petition to the President and Trustees of the Bronxville School Board, c. 1909, requesting one-session morning course for first and second grade students
- Graduation Activities, 1986
- Grand Army of the Republic Post of Mount Vernon—Letter from the Principal, Assistant Principal and Students of Bronxville School to the Officers and Members of the Grand Army of the Republic Post of Mount Vernon, New York, June 20, 1890 (Signed by All the Students of Bronxville School)
- Hanna, Nancy—Memorandum on the Bronxville School and the Coalition for Essential Schools, September 9, 1994
- *A History of Bronxville*, 1953. Probably written and compiled by a Bronxville School elementary school teacher, with illustrations by students.
- Hopping, Margaret E.—Invitation to Commencement Exercises, Bronxville High School, June 19, 1925

- *In Dutch! "The Buggy Rides Again,"* and Other Plays Featuring Parents, Faculty, Students and Others, c. 1940s.
- *In Dutch* or *The Buggy Rides Again*, Parent Teacher Association Musical, April 1944, Script and Music
- Interim Report, Committee on School Planning, March 31, 1955
- Invitation—Laying of the Cornerstone of the New Bronxville School Buildings, October 18, 1924
- Invoices, 1926-1927
- Jackson, Doris Crossley, 1930-1985
- Jr. High Writing Club--Thoughts, c. 1935 or 1936, and More Thoughts, 1936-1937
- Keenan, Claudia—Research Materials for Portrait of a Lighthouse School (1997)
  - o 1 of 19, Bronxville School, History and Growth—Background
  - o 2 of 19, Bronxville School Faculty
  - o 3 of 19, Progressive Education, Bronxville Elementary School

- o 4 of 19, Bronxville Junior and Senior High Schools, Background
- o 5 of 19, Nursery School and Sarah Lawrence College
- o 6 of 19, Bronxville Board of Education

- 7 of 19, Superintendents--Willard W. Beatty, Frederick H. Bair, Louis H. Braun, Alexander J. Stoddard
- o 8 of 19, Post-Braun Era
- o 9 of 19, Markham, Julia
- o 10 of 19, Tippet, Mary Allen, Art Program
- 11 of 19, Correspondence with Former Faculty—John F. Reynolds, Mary Sanders
- o 12 of 19, Sex Instruction
- o 13 of 19, Bronxville School Alumni
- o 14 of 19, Progressive Education Association
- o 15 of 19, Bronxville Schools Bulletin, Articles, 1927-1937
- o 16 of 19, Book Chapters, 1934, 1943
- o 17 of 19, Miscellaneous
- 18 of 19, Manuscript, Claudia Keenan, Portrait of a Lighthouse School (Final Draft)
- 19 of 19, Keenan Blog Posts, 2015-2020, on Edith Penney, I. D. Taubeneck, Alexander Stoddard, Willard Beatty, Earl Goudey

- Kindergarten Section, Westchester County Teachers' Association, 1950-1963.
   Includes Correspondence, Reports, Lists of Expenses, Notes, and Printed Material.
  - o 1 of 2
  - o 2 of 2
  - o 3 of 3
- Lawrence, Ruddick C.—Commencement Speech, Bronxville School, June 24, 1966; "Instruction, Instruction (Summer School), Unallocated Charges, Budget Hearing at Village Hall, April 13, 1967

- Lloyd, John W., The Story of Bronxville: A Community within a Region, 1940
- Long-Range Planning, 1992-1993
  - o 1 of 3
  - o 2 of 3
  - o 3 of 3
- Long-Range Planning Project Committee—Report and Recommendations to the Board of Education, Bronxville Public School, February 13, 1984
- Long-Range Planning Steering Committee—*Final Report of the Demographic Sub-Committee*, December 4, 1990

- Lyrics to Christmas Carols and Other Songs, Possibly for Group Singing by Elementary School Students, c. 1930s or 1940s
- Markham, Julia—Letter to Parents, September 13, 1927
- Markham, Julia—Material Relating to "An Evening of Recollection for Miss Julia Ann Markham," June 18, 1971
- Matthaei, Dan—Bulletin to Parents, Intramural Program for Autumn Months, September 1927
- McNair, Malcolm and Betty—Parent-Teacher Association, Senior Citizens Coordinating Council, Reformed Church, 1953-1954, 1961-1962, 1990
- Miscellaneous, Primarily 1970s and 1980s

- Miscellaneous—Primarily 1990s-2000s
- The New Parents' Crash Course to Bronxville High School, 1997
- The New York State Comprehensive Assessment Report, October 1995
- New York State Public High School Athletic Association—Reports of the Office
  of the Director of Interscholastic Athletics [Westchester County], October 1972,
  and of the Section One Executive Committee [Westchester, Putnam and Dutchess
  Counties], August 31, 1972
- Open Forum, "Problems with Kids/Problems with Parents, 1986
- Out of School Behavior Code, 1958
- Poster—Creation of Our Statue of Liberty, Wanda Flickinger, Art Teacher,
   Relating to the Visit by Second Grade Students to the Statue of Liberty, October
   1984
- "Recommendations of the Advisory Committee on Administrative Structure Review to the Board of Education, The Bronxville School," January 23, 1995
- Redefer, Frederick L., Faculty Personnel—The Bronxville Public Schools, June 8, 1959
- Reminiscences of Bronxville School, 1960-2001 and Undated
- Report to the Bronxville Board of Education on the Possible Establishment of a School Foundation, May 15, 1990
- Report, State Education Department—Overview of District Performance in English Language Arts, Mathematics, and Science, and Analysis of Student Subgroup Performance, for Bronxville Union Free School District, 2003
- Report, State Education Department—Overview of School Performance in English Language Arts, Mathematics and Science, and Analysis of Student Subgroup Performance, for Bronxville Elementary School, in Bronxville Union Free School District, 2005
- Report of the Strategic Planning Committee, The Bronxville School, January 30, 2004
  - 1 of 4—Report of the Strategic Planning Committee

o 2 of 4—Appendices 1 to 5

#### Box 50

- o 3 of 4—Appendix 6
- o 4 of 4—Appendices 7 to 17
- Report—Studying Electricity with Ten-Year-Olds in the Bronxville Public Schools, September 6, 1940 to November 27, 1940
- The Report of the Survey of the Public Schools of Bronxville, New York, June 1, 1944, by the Educational Service Bureau, School of Education, University of Pennsylvania
  - 1 of 2, Copy 1 (includes Educational Temperatures, A Report on Bronxville High School, November 22-23, 1943, by the Cooperative Study of Secondary School Standards, 744 Jackson Place, Washington, DC
  - o 2 of 2, Copy 2 (carbon copy)
- John F. Reynolds—Student Papers, Seventh Grade, 1937-1941

#### Box 51

- Safe Homes Program
- Angelina Scheuermann, Draft Manuscript, History of Bronxville, c. 1948 and later
   1 of 2

2 of 2

- Schiffer, Judith—Resignation, 1981
- School Life, April 1931, Created by Elementary School Students
- School Life, October 1933, Created by Elementary School Students
- School Life, Sprint 1936, Created by Elementary School Students
- The Seminar Program, 9-12, Student Review and Input
- Spalding, Romalda Bishop—Teacher's Personal Record, 1931-1942
- Sports—Westchester Sports Award Certificate, Frederick McGrath (1972) and Jeffery Cooney (1975)
- Stiebeling, Henry, C. E. Booth, A. M. Tyler, et al.—Petition to the Board of Trustees of School District No. 3, Village of Bronxville, April 26, 1905, relating to the restoration and maintenance of and the continuation of public access to the well and pump that are on the grounds of Bronxville School.
- Stoddard, A. J.—Letter to N. T. McKee, November 24, 1925, regarding the donation of a flagpole to Bronxville School
- Student Exchange, Bronxville High School and Oak Ridge High School (Tennessee), March 25 to April 2, 1950
  - o 1 of 4, Documents

#### Box 52

o 2 of 4, Printed Material

- o 3 of 4, Photographs
- o 4 of 4, Postcards
- Summer Workshop in Curriculum Development, 1978—A Writing Guide
- Superintendent of Schools—Correspondence, 1992-1994, 1997, 2006-2007
- Superintendent's State of School Message, 1994—Summary
- Teachers and Administrators—Helmuth Joel, Julia Markham, Howard Funk, Louis Braun and Others
- Teachers' Reports on Program Area Activities in the Elementary School—Art (1955-1956); Life Sciences (c. 1956); Elementary Library (1956); Science, (1963); Language Arts (two reports, 1968); Reading (1968)
- Western Suffolk BOCES—Long Range Planning Study, Bronxville Union Free School District, February 1998 (Draft)
- We Had Fun on the Black Top (Kindergarten? Project), c. 1955
- Williamsburg, Virginia, Field Trip, 1993 (with Field Trip Workbooks, 1955-1956)

# Bronxville Board of Education Records, 1900-1914, 1921-1928, 1956-1962, 1980-1982, 2003

#### Box 53

- Correspondence and Invoices, 1903
- Correspondence and Invoices, 1904
- Correspondence and Invoices, 1905
- Correspondence and Invoices, 1906
- Correspondence and Invoices, 1907
- Correspondence and Invoices, 1908 and Undated
- Correspondence—Hiring of the Principal and Teachers, and Other Business, 1900, 1904-1906
- Teachers' Contracts, 1905
- Correspondence Arthur Lawrence to John Kraft, 1903-1906
- Correspondence, 1906-1908
- Correspondence, 1910
- Correspondence, 1911
- Correspondence, 1912
- Correspondence, 1913-1914

- School Construction—Sale of the Old Bronxville School Land and Purchase of Land for New School Buildings, 1921-1926
- School Construction—Sale of Bonds, 1922, 1924

- School Construction—Report on Building Fund, 1924
- School Construction—Correspondence, 1922-1925
- School Construction—Harry Leslie Walker Correspondence, 1924
- School Construction—Harry Leslie Walker Correspondence, 1925-1926
- School Construction—Village of Bronxville Correspondence, 1922-1925
- School Construction—New York State Department of Education Correspondence, 1922-1924
- School Construction Work Orders, 1924-1925
- School Construction—Legal Documents, 1924
- School Construction—Borings, 1925
- School Construction—Sanitary Sewer and Storm Drain, 1924
- School Construction—Cornerstone Laying, 1924
- School Construction—Insurance, 1924-1925
- School Construction—Surety and Bonding, 1925
- Bronxville Board of Education—Agendas, 1986-1987, and Notes of the Board Meeting of February 9, 1987
- Invoices, 1926-1928
- Building Program, 1956-1962
- Bronxville School Plan for 1980-1981
- Bronxville Board of Education Principles (1927) and Strategies (1981)
- Report of the Committee on Management Process and Procedures, January 29, 1982
- Letter, Board of Education to Villagers, re Completion of Bronxville School Construction, September 3, 2003

## *Faculty Files, 1926-1980s*

Eleanor Burts Files, 1950s-1980

#### Box 55

- Eleanor Burts Writings about Technology
- Student Writings
- Printed Material
- Miscellaneous
- Photographs (cross reference)

Erna Christensen Files, 1940s-1980s, bulk 1950s-1970s

Association for Childhood Education International, 1950-1963

- Association for Childhood Education International—Children and Oral Language Committee, 1963-1964
- Association for Childhood Educational International—Secretary-Treasurer, 1951-1952
- Child Growth and Development
- Erna Christensen Professional Writing—"Among the Magazines," *Childhood Education*, 1956-1958
- "Circus" Elementary School Student Program, 1973-1974
- Creating Records and Reports
- Indians

- Literature
- Metropolitan Achievement Tests, 1974
- Miscellaneous
- Parents—Notes for Meeting with, 1950s-1960s
- Parents Handbook, Second Grade
- Parent-Teacher Communication
- Photographs (cross reference)
- Porcaro, Susan C., A Problem-Solving Model In-Service Program to Facilitate Mainstreaming Language-Learning Handicapped Children, Master's Thesis, Sonoma State University, 1984
- Reading
  - o 1 of 2
  - o 2 of 2
- Social Studies in Second Grade
- Student Evaluation—Maurice Duble
- Students' Interviews with Their Mothers, c. Early 1950s
- Student Writing—1950s
- Student Writing—1950s-1960s

- Student Writing—"First Books," c. 1960s
- Student Writing—Stories by Anne Bohon, c. 1967
- Student Writing—Newspapers, 1970s
- Student Writing—Not Dated
  - o 1 of 2
  - o 2 of 2
- Success of the Child
- Teacher Evaluation, 1977

• Teacher Training—"Introduction to Teaching in the Elementary School," State University of New York, Oneonta, 1931

#### Box 58

- Teacher Training—Introduction to Psychiatry, University of California, 1947
- Teacher Training—Workshop in Childhood Education, New York University and Sarah Lawrence College, 1948
- Teacher Training—"An Approach to Living Creatively, One Day with the Sixes";
   "A Teacher's Role in Providing the Right Experience for Each Child," 1960;
   "Teachers Work Together to Improve Communications with Parents," 1961;
   Reading Record
- Teacher Training—Reading Readiness, 1962
- Teacher Training—"Some Considerations of Principals in Planning and Carrying Out Induction Programs for New Teachers," Course Paper for "Administration of the Elementary School," August 1, 1962
- Teacher Training—Teachers College, Columbia University, 1963
- Teacher Training—Erna Christensen, An Investigation of Selected Suburban Mothers' Expectations of the Reading Achievement of Their First-Born Children at the End of the First Grade, doctoral dissertation, Teachers College, Columbia University, 1966
  - o 1 of 4
  - o 2 of 4
  - o 3 of 4
  - o 4 of 4
- Teacher Training—Elementary Education, the Early Years—Bibliographies and Other Materials, 1960s-1970s
- Teacher Training—Course Notes for "Make the Most of Your Mind," January 1982
- Workshop—"The Values We Live By," 1971
- Writing
- Your Child's Creative Experiences: A Handbook for Parents of Children in the First and Second Grades, Bronxville Elementary School

Doris Crossley Jackson Files, c, 1940s-1980s

- Burrows, Malvina
- Correspondence—Fumiko Miyari
- Cutouts from American English Books
- Holt, Rinehart and Winston

- Indians
- Photographs—Personal, c. 1930s
- Radcliffe, John—Radcliffe and Crossley Family Histories, 1980s
- Reminiscences—The Writing of *They All Want to Write: Written English in the Elementary School,* c. 1980s
- Saunders, Richard—Correspondence
- Speech Draft—"Literacy in a Graying America," International Reading Association, May 1982
- Speech Notes, c. 1980s
- Student Writing—Poetry, 1937, 1941, 1964, 1970 and Undated
- Student Writing—Poetry, Latest Selection, 1983
- Student Writing—Stories Not Used in *They All Want to Write*, 4th Edition
- Student Writing—Stories Used in *They All Want to Write*, 4th Edition
- Student Writing—Letters to Miss Davis, 1940s, 1960s
- Student Writing—Book Blurbs

- Student Writing—Letters from Third Grade Students, 1957-1958
- Student Writing—Permission Letters, Trip to American Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals, 1957
- Student Writing—Letters to Other Classes, 1940, 1967
- Student Writing—Stories and Reports, 1938 and Undated
- Student Writing—Invitations to a Party, 1941
- Student Writing—Thank You Letters to a Zoo Guide, 1948-1949
- Student Writing—Letters Dictated and Copied, First Grade Students, 1938 and Undated
- Student Writing—Stories and Other Material, Probably for a new Edition of *They All Want to Write*
- Student Writing—Invitations
- Student Writing—Ideas for Original Individual Expression
- Student Writing—Correspondence with Dobbs Ferry Students
- Student Writing—Photocopies
- Student Writing, 1961
- Student Writing—Reports on Animals and Life in Other Lands
- Student Writing—Reports on the Vikings and on Constellations and Planets
- Student Writing—Annual Reports, Fourth Grade, 1953

- Student Writing—Reports on Primitive Peoples, Fourth Grade
- Student Writing—Reports on Animals, 1950s

- Student Writing—Reports on Stars and Planets, Third Grade, 1941, 1958
- Student Writing, 1950s, 1980
- Student Writing—Mother's Day
- Student Writing—Astronomy Report, Susan Strook
- Student Writing—Stories Considered in the Fourth Edition, They All Want to Write, 1983
- Student Writing—Case Studies: Laura Hackenberg, North Callahan
- Student Writing—Stories, 1952
- Student Writing—Stories by Jane Austin, 1951
- Student Writing—Story by Gail Guild, 1961
- Student Writing—Reports, 1957-1958
- Student Writing—Reports on Science and Other Topics

- Student Writing—Stories from Alvina Burrows
- Student Writing—Stories, Third Grade, 1942-1943
- Student Writing—Stories by Sally Lloyd
- Student Writing—Dictated Stories
- Student Writing Edited Stories, Middle Grade Students, 1941, 1951, 1964 and Undated
- Student Writing—Vignettes, Stories for Story Section, Poems for Poetry Section
- Student Writing—Pets
- Student Writing—Stories, Third Grade, 1957-1958
- Student Writing—Discarded Stories
- Student Writing—Stories, 1942-1961
- Student Writing Jane Bate, Fourth Grade, 1060-1961, One-Year Case Study
- Student Writing—Donald Clifford, 1941-1942
- Student Writing—Cheryl Daly, 1960-1961

- Student Writing—Gigi Doer, 1950-1951
- Student Writing—Carol Evans, 1960-1961
- Student Writing Kathryn Heiss, 1950-1951
- Student Writing—Bonnie Hekma, 1951
- Student Writing—Andrea Lawrence, 1950-1951
- Student Writing—Mirtl Lynn, 1950
- Student Writing—Ann McBean
- Student Writing—Cookie Meier, 1954
- Student Writing—Connie Munro, 1961
- Student Writing—Henry Picken, 1949-1950

- Student Writing—Randy Richmond, 1950-1951
- Student Writing—Susan Wilson, 1954
- Student Writing—Stories and Poems, 1950s
- Student Writing—Gale Gild, 1961-1962
- Student Writing—Considered for They All Want to Write
- Student Writing—Reports about the Vikings
- Student Writing—Lisa Kroll, 1960-1961
- Student Writing—Poetry
- Student Writing—Book Reviews, Fourth Grade
- Student Writing—Stories for They All Want to Write, 1964
- Student Writing—Articles about Activities New to Students, 1958

- Student Writing—Reports
- Student Writing—Stories, 1940s-1960s
- Student Writing—Carol Clark
- Student Writing—Titles
- Student Writing—Stories for Book III
- Student Writing—Chris McMahon
- Student Writing—Tad Campion
- Student Writing—Leigh Stone
- Student Writing—Jay Colmer
- Student Writing—Miscellaneous
- Student Writings—Reports on Animals, Fourth Grade, 1956-1957
- Teaching Charts
- Worksheets

## Murray Linden Files, 1940s-1960s

- Correspondence and Miscellaneous, 1953-1975
- Music Department Evaluation
- Programs—Annual Senior School Concert, 1956-1959
- Programs—Annual Spring Concert, 1950-1955, 1960-1961, 1964-1967, 1974
- Programs—Carmen, 1964
- Programs—Christmas Concert, 1949, 1954, 1957, 1962-1963, 1965
- Programs—Gilbert and Sullivan, 1935, 1949-1950, 1952, 1955-1958, 1965, 1969
- Programs—Musicals, 1959-1973 and Undated
- Programs—Musical Productions by the Seventh Grade, 1964, 1966 and Undated
- Programs—A Spring Music Festival, 1962-1964 and Undated

Programs—Miscellaneous, 1947, 1949, 1955, 1959, 1964-1965, 1975

Edith Penney Files, 1926-1934

### **Box 66**

- Newspaper Clippings
  - o 1 of 2, 1926-1927
  - o 2 of 2, 1927-1934

Bronxville Parent Teacher Association Records, 1929-1932, 1944-1945, 1955-1959, 1964-1987, 1995, 1998, 2002-2003.

### Box 67

- Senior High School Committee—Minutes, reports, Correspondence, Lists of Names and other Materials, 1928-1932
  - o 1 of 1
  - o 2 of 3
  - o 3 of 3
- Minutes and Related Materials,
  - o 1 of 7, 1971-1972
  - o 2 of 7, 1973-1974
  - o 3 of 7, 1976-1977
  - o 4 of 7, 1979-1980
  - o 5 of 7, 1980-1981
  - o 6 of 7, 1984-1985 and 1985-1986
  - o 7 of 7, 1986-1987
- President's Report—PTA Annual Meeting, May 9, 1978
- Minutes, PTA Membership Meeting, December 19, 1996
- By-Laws (as Amended, 1977)
- Hand Book 1952-1953
- Bronxville Parents and Teachers Association Handbook, 1961-1962

- Bronxville PTA Council File—Public Programs, 1944
- Social Chairman Report, 1977-1978
- Special Committee of the Parents and Teachers Association of the Bronxville Schools—Report Summary, March 5, 1934
- Miscellaneous Printed Material, 1944, 1987, 2001
- Academic Achievement Committee, 1955-1959

- Academic Achievement Awards Committee
  - o 1 of 17, 1968
  - o 2 of 17, 1969
  - o 3 of 17, 1970
  - o 4 of 17, 1971
  - o 5 of 17, 1972
  - o 6 of 17, 1973
  - o 7 of 17, 1974
  - o 8 of 17, 1975
  - o 9 of 17, 1976
  - o 10 of 17, 1977
  - o 11 of 17, 1978
  - o 12 of 17, 1979
  - o 13 of 17, 1980
  - o 14 of 17, 1981
  - o 15 of 17, 1982
  - o 16 of 17, 1983
  - o 17 of 17, 1984-1985

- Memorial Day Weekend—Chairmen's Reports, 1970-1974m 1976-1977, 1980, 1983-1987
- Memorial Day Weekend—Committees, Lists of Members, 1968-1984, 1986-1987
- Memorial Day Weekend Financial Reports, 1968-1970, 1972, 1974, 1978-1980, 1982-1983, 1985-1987
- Memorial Day Weekend—Permits and Resolutions, 1980s
- Memorial Day Weekend—Letters to Parents, 1980s
- Memorial Day Weekend--Barbecue
  - o 1 of 10, 1968-1969
  - o 2 of 10, 1970
  - o 3 of 10, 1971
  - o 4 of 10, 1972
  - o 5 of 10, 1975
  - o 6 of 10, 1976-1977
  - o 7 of 10, 1980
  - o 8 of 10, 1983

- o 9 of 10, 1988
- o 10 of 10, Miscellaneous

- Memorial Day Weekend—Barbeque—Games Reports
  - o 1 of 5, 1969-1975
  - o 2 of 5, 1976-1978
  - o 3 of 5, 1979-1980
  - o 4 of 5, 1981
  - o 5 of 5, 1982-1983
- Memorial Day Weekend—Silent Auction Catalogs, 1994-2005

- Memorial Day Weekend White Elephant Materials, 1973, 1980-1981, 1984
- Memorial Day Weekend—Promotional Pins
- Memorial Day Weekend--Miscellaneous
- Reports of the Publicity Chairman, 1953-1954, the Public Relations Committee, 1959, and the President, 1959
- Bronxville Parent Teacher Association Publicity (Newspaper Clippings), 1952-1953 (48 pages)
- Bronxville Parent Teacher Association Publicity (Newspaper Clippings), 1953-1954. Includes the Publicity Chairman's Report, 1953-1954 (47 pages).
- Bronxville Parent Teacher Association Publicity (Newspaper Clippings), 1955-1956 (65 pages).
- Bronxville Parent Teacher Association Publicity (Newspaper Clippings), 1958-1959. (46 pages)
- Bronxville Parent Teacher Association Publicity (Newspaper Clippings), 1959-1960 (about 35 pages)

## Bronxville Elementary School Council Records, 1951-1998

- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1951-1960
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1960-1964
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1964-1968
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1968-1971
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1971-1972

 Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1972-1973

#### Box 73

- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1973-1976
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1976-1977
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1977-1978
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1978-1979
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1979-1980
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1980-1981
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1981-1983

### Box 74

- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1983-1984
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1984-1985
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1985-1986
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1986-1991
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1991-1992
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1992-1993
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1993-1994

- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1994-1995
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 1995-1996

- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Minutes of Meetings, Reports, Correspondence and Other Materials, 2000-2001
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Chairman's Annual Report, 1972-1985
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Committee Reports and Related Documents, 1975-1988
  - o 1 of 3
  - o 2 of 3
  - o 3 of 3
- Bronxville Elementary School Council—Committee Reports—Kindergarten Chairman Reports, 1962-1987

- *It's Elementary*, 1969-2005
  - o 1 of 25, 1969-1970
  - o 2 of 25, 1970-1971
  - o 3 of 25, 1971-1972
  - o 4 of 25, 1972-1973
  - o 5 of 25, 1973-1974
  - o 6 of 25, 1974-1975
  - o 7 of 25, 1975-1976

### Box 77

- o 8 of 25, 1976-1977
- o 9 of 25, 1977-1978
- o 10 of 25, 1978-1979
- o 11 of 25, 1979-1980
- o 12 of 25, 1080-1981
- o 13 of 25, 1981-1982
- o 14 of 25, 1982-1983
- o 15 of 25, 1983-1984

- o 16 of 25, 1984-1985
- o 17 of 25, 1985-1986
- o 18 of 25, 1986-1987
- o 19 of 25, 1987-1988
- o 20 of 25, 1988-1989
- o 21 of 25, 1989-1990 to 1993-1994
- o 22 of 25, 1994-1995 to 1995-1996
- 23 of 25, 1996-1997 to 1998-1999

- o 24 of 25, 1999-2000 to 2001-2002
- o 25 of 25, 2002-2003 to 2004-2005
- The Lookout Committee of the Bronxville Elementary School Council Cordially Invites You to an Evening of Wine and Hors d'oeuvres—A Cookbook Compiled by the Lookout Party Cookbook Committee, n.d. (2 copies)

## Bronxville High School Council Records, 1958-1987

### **Box 80**

- Bronxville High School Council—Minutes of Meetings, 1962-1963 to 1964-1965
- Bronxville High School Council—Minutes of Meetings, 1965-1966 to 1968-1969
- Bronxville High School Council—Minutes of Meetings, 1969-1970 to 1971-1972
- Bronxville High School Council—Minutes of Meetings, 1972-1973
- Bronxville High School Council Minutes of Meetings, 1973-1974
- Bronxville High School Council—Minutes of Meetings, 1974-1975
- Bronxville High School Council—Minutes of Meetings, 1975-1976
- Bronxville High School Council—Minutes of Meetings, 1976-1977 to 1977-1978
- Bronxville High School Council—Minutes of Meetings, 1979-1980 to 1980-1981

### Box 81

- Bronxville High School Council Minutes of Meetings, 1981-1982 to 1984-1985
- Bronxville High School Council Agendas for Meetings of April 7 and May 19, 1986
- Bronxville High School Council—Minutes of Meetings and Other Materials, 1986-1987
- Bronxville High School Council—Minutes of Meetings, April and May, 2001
- Report of the Chairman and Other Material, 1964-1965 to 1985-1986
- Report of the Vice Chairman, 1960-1961 to 1985-1986
- Report of the Treasurer, 1967-1968 to 1985-1986
- Report of the Recording Secretary, 1977-1978 to 1986-1987
- Report of the Corresponding Secretary, 1962-1963 to 1986-1987

- Seventh Grade Committee Reports, 1960-1961 to 1985-1986
- Eighth Grade Committee Reports, 1960-1961 to 1985-1986
- Ninth Grade Committee Reports, 1960-1961 to 1986-1987
- Tenth Grade Committee Reports, 1962-1963 to 1986-1987

- Eleventh Grade Committee Reports, 1962-1963, 1966-1967 to 1986-1987
- Twelfth Grade Committee Reports, 1979-1980 to 1986-1987
- Arts and Humanities Committee Reports, 1957-1958 to 1985-1986
- Athletic Liaison Reports, 1979-1980 to 1985-1986

- Attitudes, Behavior, and Communications Committee Reports, 1978-1979
- Awards Program Committee Report, 1985-1986
- B. O. L. D. [Bronxville Organization for Learning Differences] Representative to the High School Council Report, 1987
- Bronco Guide Committee Reports, 1962-1963 to 1986-1987
- Bronxville School Directory Committee Reports, 1978-1979 to 1986-1987
- Club Committee Report, 1983-1984
- Cultural Activities Committee Reports, 1983-1984 to 1984-1985
- Drama Committee Reports, 1975-1976 to 1985-1986
- English Curriculum Committee, Seventh-Ninth Grades, Reports, 1980-1981
- English Curriculum Committee, Tenth-Twelfth Grades, Report, 197901980
- Exhibits Committee Reports, 1979-1980 to 1985-1986
- Financial Reports, 1961-1962 to 1971-1972
- Graduation Committee and Subcommittee Reports, 1970-1971 to 1977-1978

### Box 84

- Graduation Committee and Subcommittee Reports, 1978-1979 to 1983-1984
- Graduation Committee and Subcommittee Reports, 1984-1985 to 1985-1986
- High School Council Newsletter Committee Reports, 1970-1971 to 1986-1987
- High School Faculty Tea Committee Reports, 1962-1963 to 1986-1987
- High School, Middle School, Elementary School and All-School Calendar Committee, Reports, 1986-1987
- Home Economics Committee Reports, 1962-1963 to 1985-1986
- International Mothers/Families Committee Reports, 1982-1983 to 1986-1987
- Long-Range Planning Project Committee Reports, 1983-1984
- Lookout Committee Reports, 1964-1965 to 1986-1987

- Lunch Committee Reports, 1978-1979 to 1982-1983
- Music Committee Reports, 1971-1972 to 1986-1987
- Parents Education and Communication Committee Report, 1983-1984
- Parents Program Committee Reports, 1978-1979 to 1986-1987
- Publicity Committee Reports, 1964-1965 to 1986-1987
- Scholastic Achievement Dinner Committee Reports, 1983-1984 to 1985-1986

- Senior-All-Night-Party Committee Reports, 1960-1961 to 1973-1974
- Senior Class Picnic Committee Reports, 1979-1980 to 1986-1987
- Seventh and Eighth Grades Field Day Committee Report, 1978
- Single Parent Families Committee Report, 1983-1984
- Student Activities Committee Reports, 1962-1963 to 1986-1987
- Student Volunteers Committee Reports, 1982-1983 to 1986-1987
- Teen Center Committee Report, 1985-1986

- Working Mothers/Single Parents Committee Reports, 1979-1980 to 1985-1986
- Bronxville School Council's Questionnaire, February 1987
- English Elective Program Evaluation, 1977-1978
- High School Council—Duties, c. 1984
- High School Council—Evaluation Documents, 1974
- High School Council Self-Evaluation, 1983-1984
- High School Council Newsletter, 1971-1973, 1977-1987
- High School English Program, 1080s
- Miscellaneous, 1986-1987
- Volunteers Questionnaire, 1986

### Alumni Files, c.1948-c. 2015, bulk 1980-2005

### Box 87

- Class of 1934
- Class of 1938
  - o 1 of 3
  - o 2 of 3
  - o 3 of 3
- Class of 1939
  - o 1 of 8
  - o 2 of 8
  - o 3 of 8

- o 4 of 8
- o 5 of 8
- o 6 of 8
- o 7 of 8

- o 8 of 8
- Class of 1940
  - o 1 of 2
  - o 2 of 2

- Class of 1941
- Class of 1942
- Class of 1943
- Class of 1944
- Class of 1945
- Class of 1946
- Class of 1948
  - o 1 of 17: 20th Reunion
  - o 2 of 17: 40<sup>th</sup> Reunion
  - o 3 of 17: 45<sup>th</sup> Reunion
  - o 4 of 17: 50<sup>th</sup> Reunion
  - o 5 of 17: 50<sup>th</sup> Reunion
  - o 6 of 17: 50<sup>th</sup> Reunion
  - o 7 of 17: 55th Reunion
  - o 8 of 17: 60<sup>th</sup> Reunion

## **Box 90**

- o 9 of 17: 65<sup>th</sup> Reunion
- o 10 of 17: 67th Reunion
- o 11 of 17
- o 12 of 17
- o 13 of 17
- o 14 of 17
- o 15 of 17
- o 16 of 17
- o 17 of 17
- Class of 1949
- Class of 1950
- Class of 1951

- Class of 1953
  - o 1 of 2
  - o 2 of 2

- Class of 1958
- Class of 1960
- Class of 1963
- Class of 1964
- Alumni Correspondence, 1993-1996
- Miscellaneous
- Newspaper Clippings

## *Photograph File, 1895-2000s , bulk 1920s-2000s (about 13,400 photographs)*

Subject File, 1895-c. 1990s, bulk 1920s-1970s (about 4,200 photographs)

### Box 92

- Alumni Reunions, Classes of 1941 and 1942 (7 photographs)
- Art (105 photographs)
  - o 1 of 3, 1928, c. 1940s-1950s
  - o 2 of 3
  - o 3 of 3
- Animals (10 photographs)
- Blood Donations (1 photograph)
- Board of Education, (5 photographs)
- Bronxville High School Junior Teen Center, 1964-1965 (1 photograph)
- Bronxville High School Tutoring Program (1 photograph)
- Bronxville School (27 photographs)
  - o 1 of 2
  - o 2 of 2
- Bronxville School—Architects' Drawings, c. 1925 (3 lantern slides)
- Bronxville School—Construction, c. 1930 and Undated (19 photographs)
- Bronxville Schools Education Week Exhibition, November 9-15, c. 1950s (11 photographs)
- Bronxville School—Windows (33 slide photographs)
- Chambers Field, c. 1930s—Girls' Event (1 photograph)
- Class Day, Class of 1943 (2 photographs)

- Class Photographs, 1895-1927 (13 photographs)
- Class Photographs, Not Dated, c. late 1920s (27 photographs)
  - o 1 of 3
  - o 2 of 3

- o 3 of 3
- Class Photographs, c. 1940, 1944 (3 photograph)
- Class Photographs—Graduation (88 photographs)
  - o 1 of 5, 1924, 1929, 1930, 1931, 1932, 1934, 1935, 1936, 1939
  - o 2 of 5, 1940, 1941, 1942, 1943, 1944, 1945, 1946, 1947, 1948, 1949
  - o 3 of 5, 1950, 1951, 1953, 1954, 1955, 1956, 1958, 1959, 1961, 1967

- o 4 of 5, 1971, 1972, 1974, 1975, 1976, 1978, 1982, 1990
- o 5 of 5, Undated
- Class of 1923; Bertrand Burtnett Visit to Bronxville School; Seely Place School; Japanese Boys' Day, May 5, 1980 (30 photographs)
- Class of 1965—Graduation (7 slide photographs)
- Class of 1995—Student Photographs, Eighth Grade, c. 1982 (55 photocopies of photographs)
- Computer Class (2 photographs)
- Dancing (2 photographs)
- Dog Show (3 photographs)
- Dramatics (195 photographs)
  - o 1 of 6
  - o 2 of 6
  - o 3 of 6
  - o 4 of 6
  - o 5 of 6
  - o 6 of 6
- Earth Day (2 photographs)

- Elementary School (11 photographs)
- Elementary School—Seventh Grade Girls at the Zoo, Spring 1949 (11 photographs)
- Elementary School Jennifer Taylor's Birthday Celebration, September 15, 1953 (14 photographs)
- Elementary School—Scrapbook—Students, Faculty and Administration, 1947, 1952, 1956-1958, 1973 1979 and Undated (76 photographs)
- Elementary School—Seventh Grade Girls at the Zoo, Spring 1949
- Elementary School—Student Businesses (12 photographs)
- Elementary School Council (2 photographs)
- Faculty and Administration (61 photographs)
- Faculty and Administration (?), c. late 1920s (2 photographs)

- Faculty and Administration—High School Faculty, 1929-1930 (1 photograph)
- Faculty and Administration—Virginia Babcock, c. 1970s; Frederick Bair; Ruth Barrell, c. 1940s; Helen Beals; Barbara Bowman; Louis Braun; Nancy Brown; Robert Brown; Lujcia Cerretta; Malcolm Clark, 1950s; Margaret Coller, c. 1940s; William Fidone, 1950s; Howard Funk; Clare Roberto Gorman; William Greenham; Albert Gutasy; Catharina Huntsman, c. 1930s-1940s; Doris Jackson; Sanford Levene; Arthur Lynch; Anne McSpadden; Emily Maddock; Emerson Manzer; Julia Markham; Daniel Matthaei, 1923; Marie Merrill; Frank Misner; Doris Pelton, c. late 1950s; Edith Penney; Joe Raposo; Robert Spenik; Mary Allen Tippett; Richard Walker, c. late 1940s; Carolyn Weyant; Unidentified (47 photographs)
- Faculty and Administration, 1980s (14 photographs)
- Faculty and Administration, 1990s (12 photographs)
- Field Trip—Seventh Grade, Circle Line Tour of Manhattan, June 5, 1950 (35 photographs)
- Field Trips—Museums and Historic Sites (16 photographs)
- George, Jean Craighead Meeting with "Chat 'N Chew" Students, November 1997 (1 photograph)
- Hawthorne Tree (Near Parking Lot), 1973 (3 slide photographs)
- High School Class Day, 1943? (9 photographs)

- High School Recreation Room (6 photographs)
- Junior-Senior Picnic and Faculty Campfire Picnic, 1949 (16 photographs)
- Kindergarten (74 photographs)
- Library (27 photographs)
- Memorial Day Ceremony, c. late 1930s (1 photograph)
- Memorial Day Parades, 1955 or 1956, 1966, 1968 (13 slide photographs)
- Memorial Day Weekend, 1980 (1 photograph)
- The Mirror—Staff, Junior High School (1 photograph)
- Miscellaneous (113 photographs)
  - o 1 of 3
  - o 2 of 3
  - o 3 of 3
- Musical Performance (52 photographs)
- Nakasone, Yasuhiro, Prime Minister of Japan Visit to Bronxville School, October 1985 (17 photographs)

### Box 97

• Pet Shows, 1946 and 1949 (122 photographs)

- o 1 of 11
- o 2 of 11
- o 3 of 11
- o 4 of 11
- o 5 of 11

- o 6 of 11
- o 7 of 11
- o 8 of 11
- o 9 of 11
- o 10 of 11

## Box 99

- o 11 of 11
- Pet Show, 1946—Anne McSpadden Scrapbook (42 photographs)
- Pet Show, 1954—Scrapbook (19 photographs)
- Physical Education (52 photographs)
  - o 1 of 3
  - o 2 of 3
  - o 3 of 3
- Post Office (1 photograph)
- Print Shop—Junior High School (1 photograph)
- Science (22 photographs)
- Science—Cooking (11 photographs)
- Science—Gardening (15 photographs)
- Senior Prom, 1932 and 1953 (6 photographs)
- Seventh Grade Girls, 1971, 1973 (45 slide photographs)

- Seventh Graders, c. 1950; April Fool's Day, 1974 (17 photographs)
- Seventh Grade Zoo Visit, 1955 (9 slide photographs)
- Sleighing—Kindergarten (2 photographs)
- Sports (44 photographs)
- Sports—Girls' Tennis, 1987-1988 (32 photographs)
- Sports—Team Photographs, 1925-1948, 1966 and Undated (36 photographs)
  - o 1 of 2, 1925-1936
  - o 2 of 2, 1937-1948, 1966 and Undated
- Spring Festival, c. 1930s (16 photographs)
- Student Group Photographs (17 photographs)

- Students of Virginia Babcock, 1942-1943, 1965-1966 (29 photographs)
- Students of Eleanor Burts, c. 1950, c. 1960, 1960-1961, 1964, 1968, 1976, 1977-1980 (1,295 slide photographs)
  - 1 of 12, Memorial Day picnic, c. 1950, c. 1960; Bronxville School construction, 1961-1962; and Other, 1964 (53 slide photographs)
  - 2 of 12, Gym with Miss Hoover; Typical Activities in D. 104; Other, 1968
     (120 slide photographs)

- 3 of 12, Classroom Activities; Miscellaneous Outside Play, Rest; Music Room, Mrs. Garvey; Activities to Show All Areas of Working and Living, 1976 (88 slide photographs)
- o 4 of 12, 1977, 1983 (26 slide photographs)
- o 5 of 12, 1978 (139 slide photographs)
- 6 of 12, Block Building; Gym and Party; Trip to Museum of Natural History; Making Origami, Mrs. Imaizumi; Decorating Oragami Christmas Tree; Creative Work with Legos; Putting Garden to Bed for Winter; Choosing a Christmas Tree; Make Believe Animals; In Art and Music Rooms; In Classroom; In Hunt's Woods with Anima Fuller; General Activities; Making Fish; Bringing Back Christmas Tree; Origami Fish Tree; Making Fish Pillows; Pretending to Be Fish at Museum of Natural History; In Sandbox and On New Equipment; Making Large Papier Mache Animals with Mr. Russell; Climbing Ropes in Gym; Aquarium Making; Cupcake Decoration Trip to Museum; and Other, 1979 (373 slide photographs)
- o 7 of 12, 1979 (continued)
- o 8 of 12, 1979 (continued)
- 9 of 12, D-104, Kindergarten, An "In-Depth" Study of Japan, Jan.-March, Culminating in a Program, March 3, Inviting All Grades; and Other, 1980 (320 slide photographs)
- o 10 of 12, 1980 (continued)

- o 11 of 12, 1980 (continued)
- 12 of 12, We Go to Kindergarten, 1959, a Slide Program about Kindergarten Instruction at Bronxville School (176 slide photographs)
- Students of Erna Christensen (76 photographs)
- Students of Erna Christensen—Student Autobiographical Scrapbook, 1970 (22 photographs)
- Students of Erna Christensen, Contact Prints, c. 1970s (27 contact prints)

- Students of Erna Christensen, 1959, 1960, 1966, 1968, 1969, 1970, 1971, 1972, 1973, 1974, 1975, 1976, 1977, 1978; Pet Show, Playground at Hartsdale, and Other Undated (701 slide photographs)
  - o 1 of 4, 1959, 1960, 1966, 1968, 1969, 1970 (136 slide photographs)
  - o 2 of 4, 1971 (234 slide photographs)

- o 3 of 4, 1972, 1973, 1974, 1975 (225 slide photographs)
- o 4 of 4, 1976, 1977, 1978; Pet Show, Playground at Hartsdale, Other Undated (106 slide photographs)
- Students of Doris Jackson, Before 1952 (58 photographs)
- Students of Anne McSpadden—Photograph Album, Sixth Grade, 1958 (26 photographs)
- Students of Marie Shaefer (18 photographs)
- Helen Troccoli, Crossing Guard (1 photograph)
- Williamsburg—Bronxville School Trip, 1952 (photograph album donated by Helmuth Joel) (70 photographs)
- Windows of Bronxville School (74 photographs, including 33 slide photographs)
  - o 1 of 2
  - o 2 of 2
- Workshop—Building a Canoe, 1929-1930 (1 photograph)

### Box 104

Negatives

Public Information Office Photograph File, 1990s-2000s (about 1,900 photographs)

## Box 105

• Faculty, Students, School Activities (1,005 photographs)

- Blood Drive; Spanish Examination; Teachers' Lunch; Movie Man (22 photographs)
- Board of Education, Early 2000s (17 photographs)
- Bronxville School—Construction (7 photographs)
- Bronxville School—Construction, 1994-1995 (25 photographs)
- Bronxville Elementary School—Construction, 1998 (23 photographs)
- Bronxville School Construction—Dedication of Elementary School Wing (3 photographs)

- Camping Trip—Girls (84 photographs)
- Chronological File, 1989 (29 photographs)
- Chronological File, Late 1990s (32 photographs)
- Chronological File, November 1999 (21 photographs)
- Chronological File, 2000-2001 (118 photographs)
- Class Photographs—Graduation (7 photographs)
- Clubs (17 photographs)
- Faculty, 2000-2001 (22 photographs)
- Faculty—New, 2002-2003 (61 photographs)
- Faculty and Administration (88 photographs)

- *Fiddler on the Roof,* March 1998 (16 photographs)
- Miscellaneous (56 photographs)
  - o 1 of 2
  - o 2 of 2
- Model United Nations Club, November 1999
- Parents Meeting, January 2003? (16 photographs)
- People (5 photographs)
- Photographs Used on Village Website (45 photographs)
- Rogers, Josh, First Middle School Student Body President, January 5, 1999 (1 photograph)
- Students—Elementary School (140 photographs)
- Students—Elementary School—Making a Book (14 DVD photographs)
- Students—High School (46 photographs)
- Student Voting Day (3 photographs)
- Washington, DC Trip, Eighth Grade, 2000 (35 photographs)
- Washington, DC Trip, Not Dated (22 photographs)
- "You Can Recycle" Flag on Pondfield Road

### Box 108

• Negatives, 35mm Film Strips, Floppy Disks

High School Yearbook Photographs File, 1982-1991, and Undated (about 7,300 photographs)

### Boxes 109-113

- Yearbook Photographs, 1982-1983
  - o Box 1 of 5 (390 photographs)
  - o Box 2 of 5 (375 photographs)

- o Box 3 of 5 (375 photographs)
- o Box 4 of 5 (400 photographs)
- o Box 5 of 5 (100 photographs)

### Boxes 114-116

- Yearbook Photographs, 1983-1984
  - o Box 1 of 3 (360 photographs)
  - o Box 2 of 3 (375 photographs)
  - o Box 3 of 3 (375 photographs)

## Boxes 117-118

- Yearbook Photographs, 1984-1985
  - o Box 1 of 2 (375 photographs)
  - o Box 2 of 2 (30 photographs)

### Box 119-121

- Yearbook Photographs, 1985-1986
  - o Box, 1 of 3 (275 photographs)
  - o Box 2 of 3 (300 photographs)
  - o Box 3 of 3 (20 photographs)

### **Box 122**

• Yearbook Photographs, 1987-1988 (250 photographs)

### Box 123-128

- Yearbook Photographs, 1988-1989
  - o Box 1 of 6 (350 photographs)
  - o Box 2 of 6 (400 photographs)
  - o Box, 3 of 6 (325 photographs)
  - o Box 4 of 6 (400 photographs)
  - o Box 5 of 6 (400 photographs)
  - o Box 6 of 6 (160 photographs)

## Box 129

• Yearbook Photographs, 1989-1990 (200 photographs)

### Boxes 130-131

- Yearbook Photographs, 1990-1991
  - o Box 1 of 2 (300 photographs)
  - o Box 2 of 2 (130 photographs)

# Boxes 132-136

- Yearbook Photographs, Not Dated
  - o Box 1 of 5 (325 photographs)
  - o Box 2 of 5 (350 photographs)
  - o Box 3 of 5 (340 photographs)
  - o Box 4 of 5 (175 photographs)
  - o Box 5 of 5 (30 photographs)